
 

 

Dunn’s Corners Fire District 
Tele-Remote Minutes 

Chief Selection Committee Meeting 

 

September 15, 2020 

 

 

The Dunn’s Corners Fire District Chief Selection Committee (CSC) convened on Tuesday, 

September 15, 2020 at 6:30 PM tele-remotely. 

 

Attendees included  CSC members Bob Delaney, Rich Thomsen, Ken Martin, Dan Schilke, 

Hannah Schilke, Matthew Thomsen, and John Merkel. A quorum was present. 

 

Other Attendee: Attorney Mike Cozzolino 

 

John Merkel coordinated the meeting through the Zoom application. 

 

Actions of CSC (all votes unanimous unless otherwise noted): 

 

Pledge of Allegiance – The meeting started at 6:30 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Minutes of August 25 – The minutes were approved and will be posted. 

 

Chief Job Posting – The final wording for the Chief Application and Chief Job Posting were 

approved. Posting is set to go public on Monday, September 21, 2020. It will be placed in the 

Westerly Sun, Indeed, LinkedIn, DCFD web site, DCFD Facebook Page, Southern League 

website, and RI Association of Fire Chiefs website. 

 

Behavioral Interviewing – John Merkel led a discussion of Behavioral Interviewing, the 

technique he proposes we use for our selection process. 

 

Next meeting – The next meeting is set for Tuesday, September 29, at 6:30 PM, via Zoom 

 

Public comments – none. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM 

____________________________________ 

John Merkel, District Moderator 

 

 


